
PARISH COUNCIL OF HANNINGTON (Hampshire)
            Approved minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9th March 2021, 7pm.

Due to COVID restrictions, this meeting was held remotely via Zoom.

Attendees:
Cllr. A. Lowrie (Chairman)
Cllr. O. Larminie (Vice Chairman)
Cllr. J. Keogh
Cllr. J. Whitfield
Cllr. S. Taylor
Cllr. R. Vaughan
3 members of the public were in attendance.


101/21: Welcome by Chairman, apologies for absences and declarations of interest.
Cllr. Lowrie welcomed all. Cllr. Rhatigan and Cllr. Kinnear had sent apologies for their absence. All Councillors were reminded that any changes of interest should be reported to BDBC.

102/21: Draft minutes for approval.
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.

103/21: Matters arising from the above meeting if not covered on the agenda.
No additional matters were raised.

Open forum

104/21: Chairman to deliver a statement thanking Cllr. Kinnear for her service and dedication to the Parish of Hannington.
Cllr. Lowrie paid tribute to the huge amount of work that Cllr. Kinnear had done for the village and on behalf of the Council thanked her for her representing Hannington as a Parish and then Borough Councillor. As Cllr. Kinnear was not in attendance it was agreed to thank Cllr. Kinnear directly at the next meeting.

105/21: Roads, footpaths and bridleways.
Cllr. Keogh noted that considering how wet it had been, the condition of the footpaths was relatively good. She noted that there were gates  to Manor Farm hanging precariously. Cllr. Lowrie reported that these were due to be worked on in April. Cllr. Lowrie had spoken to members of the Michael’s Field committee and they had agreed to submit a list of works around the area that could benefit from lengthsman work. The Clerk reported that she had spoken to the lengthsman following the suggestion at the last meeting that a rolling programme of grass cuts be introduced. It was agreed that May and July would be the designated months each year and this would continue as long as the scheme continued. With regards to Highways, Cllr. Lowrie reported that there had been some confusion over road names around Hannington, notably the A339 going towards Hannington and with the increase of deliveries during the past year this was becoming more problematic. It was agreed that BDBC could be contacted about a request for a road sign to clarify matters. 


106/21. Planning
Cllr. Lowrie raised the subject of how Hannington Parish Council deals with planning matters. The Council clarified that its position on planning would be that it would comment on applications if there were concerns or objections. Cllr. Lowrie encouraged residents to contact the Council if they had any concerns or questions over planning matters. The planning application relating to construction of ancillary accommodation at White Lane was discussed and the applicant gave the Council more information about the application and the reason for it. The Council agreed that it had no objection to the application. It was noted that valid concerns about it had been raised, notably traffic and the concerns about to sell the property on, but these could be met with the advice of Highways and the applicant assured the Council that the accommodation was for an elderly relative, and there was no intention to sell.

Cllr. Whitfield logged into the meeting.

107/21. Finance report 

Bank balance on 22.01.2021			£16321.90

Total income					£0
Total expenditure				£ 2456.00

Bank balance on 05.02.2021			£13865.90

Cllr. Lowrie informed all present that online banking was finally active.

108/21. Payments for approval

Hannington Farm	Grass cutting for the Green				£780
L. Browne		Salary and expenses for February and March		

All payments were approved by the Council.

109/21. To discuss the internal and external audit.
Cllr. Lowrie informed the Council that the external auditor had granted Hannington Parish Council an exemption of audit for this year but next year the Council would be requesting a full audit for transparency purposes. The internal auditor was working with the Clerk and Chairman to get the internal audit for this and the previous year complete.

110/21. Police matters
The Clerk reported that there was now a greater police presence around rural areas including Hannington, partly due to lack of social distancing and large groups meeting. She had asked the PCSO to attend a meeting but at present they were very busy. Cllr. Vaughan noted that a criminal gang had dumped 30 tonnes of waste in Hampshire which had significantly impacted fly tipping data. He spoke about the role of the police, due to questions often raised about what was being done by the police at present, and had asked this question of the Police Commissioner who informed him that sadly the police simply did not have the resources to deal with low level crime.

111/21. Coronavirus update to include APM date given current legal guidelines  for remote meetings and recommendations by NALC.
The Clerk reported that a final decision was yet to be made regarding remote meetings but at present they could legally take place until May 7th 2021. After this date there was the possibility that Councils would be legally obliged to return to face to face meetings. However, the National Association of Local Councils was strongly opposed to this and was lobbying the Government to extend the regulations. NALC’s official recommendation to Councils was to move the dates of their APMs and Annual meetings to before the 7th May so these could be held remotely and numbers would not need to be limited. It was agreed that the meeting would be moved to a date prior to 7th May.

112/21.  County Councillor’s report.
A copy of Cllr. Vaughan’s report had been circulated to all Councillors. Cllr. Vaughan added that more people were being prosecuted for fly tipping and noted that complaints about the amount of litter on the verges were rising.

113/21. Borough Councillor’s report.
Cllrs. Kinnear and Rhatigan were unable to attend but would send reports through.


The meeting ended at 8.14pm.
